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10 November 2022 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers of Year 9 Students 

 

Re: Pastoral Manager 

 

I am sure you are aware that Mr Hawes (Year 9 Pastoral Manager) has been away from work for much of 

the autumn term.  I am sorry to inform you that Mr Hawes has very recently decided to leave our school 

and will no longer be with us. 

 

We are, however, very fortunate in having a very accomplished and experienced Pastoral Manager, Ms 

Alexander, who will now look after Year 9.  Ms Alexander has been a member of the pastoral team at 

Alperton Community School since 2001 and is well known to many of our parents and families.  Ms 

Alexander has overseen the progress of a number of year groups as they moved from Year 7 to Year 11. 

Ms Alexander has very high standards and her year groups have always been highly successful in their GCSEs 

at the end of Year 11. I am very confident Ms Alexander will provide excellent support for your child as 

they progress through Year 9 into their GCSE years at Stanley Avenue. 

 

I am pleased to inform you that we have appointed Mr Yoxall as Head of Year 9. Mr Yoxall will play a key 

role in Year 9 achievement, progress and behaviour and will be very involved in the upcoming options event 

in the Spring Term when Year 9 choose their preferred GCSE subjects. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Mr G McKenna 

Headteacher 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


